
  
Rothwell Interagency Meeting 

 

Monday 22 November 2010 
Rothwell One Stop Centre 

 

ATTENDANCE  

Cllr Steve Smith  Ward Councillor  

Cllr Stewart Golton Ward Councillor  

Tom O’Donovan  Area Management  

Nicky Greening Priority Neighbourhood Worker  

Inspector Susan Jenkinson West Yorkshire Police  

Mary Fleet  Rothwell Competitive Music Festival  

Vicky Nunns Parks & Countryside 

Stuart Beaumont  Rothwell In Bloom  

John Crapper Oulton Society 

 

1.0 Welcome and Introductions ACTION 

1.1 Welcome and introductions were made.  
 

 

2.0 Apologies  

2.1 Apologies were received from Glen O’Malley,  
Jo Shiffer, Julie Wood, and Councillor Don Wilson.     
 

 
 

3.0 Minutes and Matters arising 20
th
 September 2010   

3.1 
 
 
3.2 
 
 
 

The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting 
held on the 20

th
 September 2010.      

 
Stuart Beaumont asked if a response had been received 
regarding street furniture. Tom O’Donovan was asked to follow 
up. 
 

 

 

 

TPO 

4.0 Parks & Countryside 

A presentation by Vicky Nunns  

 

 
4.1 
 
 
4.2 
 
 
 
4.3 
 
 
4.4 
 
 
 

 
Vicky Nunns updated the group on the current projects that Parks 
and Countryside are involved with in the Rothwell area.  
 
As a result of the restructure within Parks and Countryside Fred 
Duff is no longer covering the area and Chris Nenedic is the new 
Operations Manager.  
 
Water safety work at Springhead Park is taking place and 
signage work still requires completing for the area. 
 
A budget of £46000 is available for the new BMX track which 
includes match funding from Grantscape. 
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4.5 
 
 
4.6 
 
 
 
4.7 
 
 
 
4.8 
 
 
4.9 
 
 
 
 
4.10 
 
 
4.11 
 
 
4.12 
 
 
4.13 
 
 
4.14 
 
 
4.15 
 
 
4.16 
 
 
4.17 
 
4.18 
 
 
4.19 

The group were informed that the maintenance of project will be 
covered by Parks and Countryside.  
 
Parks and Countryside would like Springhead Park to become 
established as a beacon site for tennis, this would include 
floodlighting. 
 
Vicky explained the significance of being recognised for it 
excellent tennis facilities and bringing in people from surrounding 
areas to play tennis. 
 
Funding from Grantscape had been sought and a decision was 
expected in early January 2011.   
 
A discussion took place on the new friendship groups at Rothwell 
Country Park and Woodlesford Park, the growing enthusiasm of 
the groups and the possibility of exploring funding opportunities to 
pursue additional projects.   
 
A discussion took place on the lack of cricket facilities with in 
parks in the Outer South compared to the Inner South. 
 
Vicky Nunns informed the group that this was likely to be a result 
of demand from people living within the area.  
 
It was agreed that Woodlesford Park would be a great place for 
cricketing facilities and for them to become a permanent feature. 
 

Action: Councillor Golton to approach Yorkshire Cricket Club as 
a possible funding source.  
 
A member of the group asked if Parks and Countryside could 
name ownership of the field behind the Malten Estate.  
 
The group were informed that the first field is owned by Parks 
and Countryside and is known as Fleet Lane Rec.  
 
It was noted by the group that local people named the area Water 
Haigh Park.  
 
A member of the group asked if signage could be made available.  
 

Action: Site visit to be arranged with Glen O’Malley, Councillor 
Golton, Vicky Nunns. 
 
The group were informed that the active Woodlesford In Bloom 
Group will be representing Britain In Bloom for the Yorkshire 
Region. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cllr 

Stewart 

Golton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vicky 

Nunns 

 

 

 

 

 

5.0 A.O.B   

 
5.1 

 
Inspector Sue Jenkinson informed the group that speeding in 
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5.2 
 
 
5.3 
 
 
 
5.4 
 
 
 
 
5.5 
 
 
 
5.7 
 
 
 
5.8 
 
 

Carlton Village and on Leadwell Lane was still an issue. 
 
Recent action had taken place with the leafleting of the school to 
raise the issue.  
 
With regard to Rothwell Town Centre Councillor Smith informed 
the group that Commercial Street was in Phase 3 of 
developments and talks were still ongoing with Morrisons.  
 
One option suggested was levelling out the land making the 
areas in to a farmers market. The group were informed that a 
development would take place and the land would not be left as a 
building site.  
 
Stuart Beamount highlighted concerns about trade dropping of at 
Commercial Street and levels between the right and left hand of 
the street being different.   

  
Councillor Golton expressed his appreciation for the good 
coordination of the road closure for Remembrance Day, this 
worked very well compared to last years.  
 
The Police are still uncertain what the NPT re-structure will look 
like and will know more information in 2011.    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TPO 

6.0 Date and Time of next meeting   

 
6.1  

 
Monday 24

th
 January 2011 6:30pm 

Rothwell One Stop 
 

 

 


